
The University 
       Bulletin  

A campus-wide publication issued each Tuesday throughout the summer

East Stroudsburg University
of  Pennsylvania

A Member of the Pennsylvania
State System of Higher Education

Faculty Workshops – Revision
For new and existing faculty members
Thursday, August 22 in Sci-Tech 145 Computer Lab
Faculty orientation is a one-day program open to all faculty 
members at ESU. Please note that the agenda has been slightly 
revised. You may attend the sessions of your choice. A light 
breakfast and a lunch will be provided. If you plan to attend all or 
part of the program, please RSVP to the Committee for Excellence 
in Teaching and Learning (cetl@po-box.esu.edu) by August 13. This 
event is co-sponsored by CETL and human resources.

AGENDA
8 a.m. Continental Breakfast
8:30 a.m.     Human Resources: 
 Teresa Fritsche, director of human resource   
 management
 Jessica Kornhausl, assistant director of 
 employee services
 Toni Heller, APSCUF offi ce manager
9:30 a.m.    Sexual Harassment Training: 
 Danelle McClanahan, director of diversity and 
 equal opportunity 
10:30 a.m. Writing Studio:
 Sandra Eckard, associate professor of English 
11 a.m. Syllabus Preparation: 
 Bonnie Green, interim associate dean of the college of 
 arts and sciences   
Noon    Lunch Provided in the Dining Hall
1 p.m.      Service Learning Initiative:
 Beth Sockman, associate professor of media   
 communication and technology
 Laurene Clossey, assistant professor of sociology
1:30 p.m.    Introduction to Kemp Library Services:
 Leslie Berger, assistant professor, Kemp Library
2 p.m.      Career Development and Student Success:
 Daria Wielebinski, director of career development and  
 student success
2:20 p.m. Banner and MyESU: 
 Kizzy Morris, registrar and director, enrollment  
 services
3 p.m.      Beginner D2L: 
 Larry Gordon, D2L/instructional support and faculty  
 training
4 p.m.      Advanced D2L: 
 Larry Gordon, D2L/instructional support and faculty  
 training

 
Announcements
Public Notice Message: The Teacher Education Unit at East 
Stroudsburg University is hosting an accreditation visit by 
the National Council for Accreditation of Teacher Education 
(NCATE) in October 2013. Interested parties are invited to 
submit third-party comments to the visiting team. Please note 
that comments must address substantive matters related to 
the quality of professional education programs offered, and 
should specify the party’s relationship to the institution (i.e., 
graduate, present or former faculty member, employer of 
graduates). We invite you to submit written comments to:
Board of Examiners, NCATE, 2010 Massachusetts Avenue 
NW, Suite 500, Washington, DC 20036-1023 or by email to: 
callforcomments@ncate.org 
Community Dance Program Classes for Children and 
Adults Start Sept. 7.
Children’s Dance: Saturdays 
Session 1: Sept.7 – Oct.12
Session 2: Oct.19 – Nov. 23
9:30 - 10:15 a.m. ........Creative Dance 4 - 5 year olds (new) 
10:15 - 11 a.m. ............Creative Dance 4 - 5 year olds (return) 
11 - 11:45 a.m. ............Lyrical Contemporary 6-8 year olds 
11:45 a.m. - 2:45 p.m. .Hip-Hop/Jazz 9-12 year olds 
Cost: $60 per 6-week session
Adult Classes Fall 2013
Adult Yoga/Pilates: Mondays 5:30 - 6:30 p.m.
Adult Zumba: Tuesdays, Thursdays 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. 
Session 1: Sept. 9 – Oct. 17
Session 2: Oct. 21 – Dec. 12 (no class Nov. 18-21)
Cost for each 6-week session: $66 once a week, $132 twice 
a week
To register contact the ESU Offi ce of Conference Services 
570-422-3061, 96 Normal St. East Stroudsburg University.
Application for Graduation – Master and Doctoral 
Degree Candidates: The deadline to apply for Winter 
2013 Graduation for all master and doctoral candidates is 
September 16. Application forms can be found online or at the 
Graduate College which is located in Zimbar-Liljenstein Hall, 
Room 154. The graduation fee is $30 and is non-refundable. 
Checks should be made out to East Stroudsburg University.

Tuesday, August 20, 2013

The University Bulletin will be published once a week – 
on Tuesday – during the summer months. Submit your                    
announcement to bulletin@esu.edu. The deadline for each  
issue will be 10 a.m. on Monday. The University Bulletin 
will return to the regular Tuesday and Friday schedule                  
beginning August 26. The bulletin can also be read at this 
website: www.esu.edu/universitybulletin. For special accommodations, contact the event sponsor.


